
NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 
The Neighbourhood Development plan continues to progress. Following 
the Regulation 16 process where ESBC consulted with all parties the plan 
was submitted to an independent examiner who has now responded with 
his initial comments and observations. These will be responded to in the 
next few weeks following which we will receive his final report. This 
should still allow us to go to the village referendum in the Autumn. 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
The Parish Council normally meets on the second Monday of each month in the 
Old Grammar School Room. Meetings start at 7.30pm and are open to the Public.  
The agenda for each meeting can be found on the Parish Council’s website, 
Facebook page and on noticeboards during the week before the meeting is held.  
Should you wish to ask the Parish Council any questions or raise any points with 
us, 15 minutes at the beginning of each meeting are set aside for you to do so. 

 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Monday 12th August – Environment Committee 
Monday 2nd September – Environment Committee 

Monday 9th September - Full Parish Council Meeting 
Monday 7th October - Full Parish Council Meeting 

Monday 11th November – Full Parish Council Meeting 
Monday 9th December – Full Parish Council Meeting 

Monday 6th January – Full Parish Council Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Search ‘Rolleston on Dove Parish Council’ and request to join 

Rolleston on Dove     
Parish Council  
 
Clerk: rollestonpc@outlook.com     
Tel: 07400 280561  
www.rollestonondovepc.co.uk 
 
 
NEW PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR AND VICE-CHAIR 
Councillor Steve McManus was elected Chair and Councillor Clare Stewart was 
elected Vice-Chair at the parish council’s May meeting. 
 
 
ROLLESTONIAN OF THE YEAR 
We were pleased to award John Morris with the Rollestonian of Year Award. 
John  instigated and ran the Rolleston Transport Festival for 10 years. He has now 
handed over the reins. The Festival has a fantastic following with many potential 
entrants filling The Croft and Rolleston Garage with wonderful vehicles.  
Thousands of people visit each year and a fantastic amount of money has been 
raised for local charities over the years (£70,000 to date). 
 
 
BEST KEPT VILLAGE POSTER COMPETITION 
We were delighted to distribute prizes and certificates to the Best Kept Village 
Poster Competition winners at the Annual Parish Meeting in May. The winners 
were: 
 
Under 5’s    5-7 Years 
Claudia Brierley )   Connie Glasby 
Ray Foster ) Joint 1st place 
Thomas Morris )   8-11 Years 
     Alice Peck 
 
12-16 Years    Judges’ Special Award 
Amber Butler    Eva Zaitseva 



PARISH COUNCILLORS 
The contact details for parish councillors are: 
 

Name Address Telephone Email 
Michael 
Badcock 

1 The Lawns 01283 
813521 

mfjb@ymail.com 

    
Barry 
Gooding 

Quaintways, 
3 Brookside 

01283 
812116 

barali01@btinternet.com 

    
Ellen 
McManus 

Hilltop, 
South Hill 

07962 
027212 

themumsta@hotmail.co.uk 

    
Steve 
McManus 

Hilltop, 
South Hill 

07824 
901502 

steve.mc1@outlook.com 

    
Mike 
Robson 

45 The Lawns 01283 
480599 
07929 
833893 

mikerobsonmobile@yahoo.co.uk 

    
Stephen 
Sanderson 

210 Station 
Road 

01283 
815480 

s.sanderson210@btinternet.com 

    
Clare 
Stewart 

The Green, 
South Hill 

01283 
813142 

csstewart62@gmail.com 

    
Beryl Toon 2 Home Farm 

Caravan Park, 
Marston Lane 

01283 
813535 

beryl.toon@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk 

    
Jason 
Wyatt 

30 The Lawns 07971 
026578 

wyatt.jason@yahoo.co.uk 

 
 
 

ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 
The parish council would like to engage with as broad a group of villagers and 
village organisations as possible in creating a new Environment Committee. 
 
The Environment Committee will be seeking to identify, prioritise, implement 
and monitor all aspects of the environment around the village, including 
coordinating our Best Kept Village entry. Areas such as children’s play areas, 
green spaces, footpaths and stiles, Brook Hollows and many more will all form 
part of the remit.  
 
The Environment Committee will not simply be an extension of the parish 
council. We are looking for a broad range of contributions from ideas of things to 
address through to forming working groups to address them. Would you like to 
‘look after’ an area of the village, for example by taking responsibility for 
reporting issues or even taking on the litter picking? 
 
All contributions, whether brain power or brawn are welcome. To find out more 
and to help set the format for these going forward there will be two introductory 
meetings in the Old Grammar School on Monday 12th August at 7.30pm and 
Monday 2nd September at 7.30pm. 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL ARCHVE RECORDS 
The parish council has deposited a range of archive material, including Minute 
Books from January 1879 – March 2008 inclusive, with the Staffordshire Record 
Office, Eastgate Street, Stafford ST16 2LZ 
 
The archive material is available for public reference. Telephone 01785 278379 
or email staffordshire.record.office@staffordshire.gov.uk to make an 
appointment. 
 
 

 
 

 
 


